PACT meeting – Wednesday 1st May 2019
7.30pm at Geoff Rockliffe-King’s, White Gables, Wordsworth Street, Penrith.
Present: 

Directors:

John Bodger (Chair), Christine Sutherland (Secretary), Philip Sturgess (Treasurer), 
Chris Cant, Geoff Rockliffe-King, Lucy Teather, Malcolm Carruthers, Peter Simpson
Members:
Jaki Bell, Joan Robinson, Nigel Jenkins
Apologies:
Virginia Taylor 
Visitors:
Amy and Emma Bray for first half hour
ANOTHER WAY
Amy told us about the work she has been doing, speaking to schools, scout groups etc, inspiring people to reduce the use of plastics and make changes in their lifestyles. She started by forming a charity Devotion to Ocean and has now started Another Way. The official launch will be on August 31st, Wainwright Day, when she hopes there will be people and activities on all 214 Wainwright summits. A tree will be planted for each volunteer as part of a nature-friendly farming project in Matterdale. She has raised money at her school with a plastic-free shop but needs more funds to pay for expenses such as setting up a website.
amy@another-way.org.uk
John proposed and it was agreed that we should give Amy a grant of £500 towards the expenses of setting up her website and the event on August 31st. We were very impressed by her presentation and the work she is doing.

ADMIN
The minutes of the previous meeting were accepted.

The treasurer doesn’t need to receive the info@ emails.

Chris will set Philip up with the treasurer@ email address.

Bank accounts and change of signatories all sorted.

Philip has given the paperwork to Jo Heeley so that she can prepare the accounts for the financial year just ended. He will pass on the form for corporation tax to her too.

EVENTS
Hustings

Very successful event organized in conjunction with the local Extinction Rebellion group – congratulations to Geoff for co-ordinating and chairing this. 
More than 20 of the 84 candidates attended but no conservatives. We should keep in touch with those elected.  Was recorded by Eden FM and broadcast at the weekend. 
Expenses for the evening were around £150 which we agree to pay.

Mayday – Monday 6th May (Jaki)
Gazebo provided by the Lions. We will be asking people to sign pledges re plastic and the Climate emergency petition. John, Geoff, Philip, Christine and Lucy offered to help.
Joan is coordinating litter collection and an activity re cigarette butts.

Future talks and events

· Mike Berners-Lee would give a talk for PACT about his new book (There is no Planet B), possibly as part of Cumbria Green Build Festival in September. Jaki will liaise. We should plan for a wide audience, eg the groups Amy has spoken to, councillors…
· Chris will try to organise a talk/discussion re what happens to waste in Cumbria. October?
· We need to prepare a generic Climate Change talk as Jaki and others get asked to do talks.
· Appleby Remote Cinema may have a Green film series.

UPDATES
EDC Climate Emergency petition
John is meeting with Ali Ross of XR to discuss contacting all 73 Parish Councils in Eden. Will take a long time to get a response from all.
Plastic Clever Penrith (Nigel)

Volunteers are needed to help with a survey of businesses to benchmark their current use of plastic – PACT is covering King Street up to the Narrows. More info on Penrith Town Council website.
Ullswater project (Nigel)
Chris has made a web page for this linked to the PACT website. Trying to reduce plastic litter in a finite area. Litter picks for publicity but looking for local partners – National Park etc. Need to consider plastic use by locals, tourists and farmers.
Ullswater college (Chris)

Following on from contact by a teacher, Emma Robertson, there will now be an Eco Event at UCC on Thursday 27th June. Repair café/Freegle event/ talk. One-off event but may lead to more.

Christine Lauder

John and Christine will meet with her to discuss how she might be able to help PACT.

AOB
Eden FM
Lee Quinn is holding an open day on Friday 21st June at Mostyn Hall – we are invited. 
He has offered us a regular radio show but we need to consider this further.

PACT clothing (Jaki)

We could do with some PACT branded sweatshirts to wear when doing stalls and presentations on behalf of PACT. Jaki will investigate options.
British Mountaineering Council (Nigel)

Nigel is aiming to get the BMC to declare a climate emergency.

Co-housing (Lucy)

Lucy is investigating co-housing.

FUTURE MEETINGS
Wednesday 3rd July, 7.30pm at Peter Simpson’s, 4 Carleton Terrace, Penrith

? Wednesday 4th September

AGM and Social: Friday 27th September at Penrith Parish Centre – Peter to book the coffee shop.

